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In support of the recommendation to refuse the development application for a golf course on Long Bow Point,
Culburra Beach.

Multiple enquiries since 2002 have found that this land is unsuitable for urban development due to its
immediate proximity to Lake Wollemboola part of the Jervis Bay National Park. The stormwater run off from
a golf course would be entirely inconsistent with the preservation of the sensitive ecological balance of Lake
Wollemboola. As the stormwater run off would inevitably contain artificially increased nitrogen and weed
killing chemicals consistent with typical golf course maintenance, and these would accumulate in the closed
lake leading to polluted water.

Additionally the area west of Nowra is already adequately served for golfers by the Shoalhaven Ex-serviceman
Golf Club approximately 15km from Culburra Beach.

Let’s take this opportunity to rezone the Long Bow Point land for environmental protection and start the process
to make it part of the Jervis Bay National Park. Once part of the National Park, environmentally appropriate
visitor facilities could be provided on this land providing economic advantages to Culburra Beach businesses.

Kind regards
Penny smith





